BUXTON  HEATH  WILDLIFE  GROUP

The latest news from the heath!       Issue 6       Dated 25.6.98

** Continuation of 504  Wed. 20.5.98  - BUITENGOOR, BELGIUM.

Butterflies:  Map Butterfly  (Landkaartje) Araschnia levana  (a single photographed on a grassy ride bordering the Buitengoor. Markings of the Spring brood),  Green-veined White (Klein Geaderd Witje)  Pieris napi.

Moths:  Common Heath  ( ? )  Ematurga atomaria.

Birds:  Jay  (Vlaamse Gaai)  Garrulus glandarius ,  Magpie (Ekster) Pica pica,  Green Woodpecker  (Groene Specht)  Picus viridis.

.............................................................................................................

CAMPING AT HEVINGHAM  - First Nightjar sightings of 1998 !

Over the late-May holiday weekend, several Group members camped on the Hevingham Lakes camp-site, which is situated “just-over-the-fence” from Buxton Heath. Those involved were: Kevin Lewis, Amber Rosenthal, Andy Dolman, Jane Edgar, Christine Croton, Catriona Corfield, and Debbie Jackson.

The first 2 Nightjar Caprimulgus europaeus  were observed at the northern part of the heath. In addition, Glow-worm Lampyris noctiluca, the light-emitting beetles, were seen on several parts of the site.

No. 505    Tuesday 26.5.98     NIGHTJAR SURVEY

Kevin Lewis, Amber Rosenthal, Andy Dolman, Jane Edgar + me.

I met the “nocturnal four” at their camp and was taken aback to find that some appeared to have taken up smoking since I last saw them !  To my relief, the smoke producers were nothing more than jos-sticks, and were being used to deter the clouds of biting midges.

We moved to the northern heath, and were soon greeted to a wonderful display by two male Nightjars as they swooped round, in 

a bid to establish their territories. There was not much “churring” , but quite a lot of “piping” and wing-clapping.  Most of the flying took place in the area of the Loop Path.

Also seen were several over-flying Woodcock  Scolopax rusticola.

.............................................................................................................

Other amazing sights on the night were Amber in bobble hat with miner’s lamp (see photograph !!) and Kevin playing football (in his wellies) at the camp site !  Pretty good he was too !

Actually, Amber’s light proved very useful up at the top end of the site. Needless to say, a Group photograph had to be taken, and Amber provided the illumination for camera focussing !

Speaking of football, this game has been the ruination of my good intentions to keep my paperwork up to date. I started to write this issue on 25.6.98, and now it is 14.7.98.  Thank goodness the World Cup only happens every four years !

.............................................................................................................

Whilst I’m in the process of “padding-out” this issue in order to get it back to the intended lay-out, if anyone has some snippet of information they would like to share with the Group, then please let me know so that it can be included in a future issue.  

The newsletter is really to report what has been happening/seen for those who weren’t about at the time, but we could also include other relevent items, subject to space being available.

.............................................................................................................

e-mail (work) =      colin.penny.socs@norfolk.gov.uk

68 Lloyd Road, Taverham, Norwich, Norfolk, NR8 6LN.

Tel.   01603 - 867981
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